[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]
Govanhill Thriving Place
Notes of Steering Group Meeting
Wednesday 14 August 2019
Boardroom, Samaritan House


In Attendance

Councillor Mhairi Hunter, Glasgow City Council (Chair)
Councillor James Scanlon, Glasgow City Council
Councillor Alexander Belic, Glasgow City Council
Gordon Smith, City Property
Karen McNiven, Health Improvement Manager, Glasgow City HSCP (South Locality)
Annie MacFarlane, Chair, Govanhill Housing Association
John Quinn, Director, Govanhill Housing Association
Ken MacDougall, Development & Regeneration Manager, Govanhill Housing Association
Sadia Jabeen, Development Assistant, Govanhill Housing Association (Minutes)

Apologies

Bailie Soryia Siddique, Glasgow City Council
Nicola Fullerton, Health Improvement Lead, Glasgow City HSCP (South Locality)

1. Introductions

Introductions were made round the table.

2. Notes from last meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 12 June 2019 were approved by all.

3. Community Connector update

John advised that the advert for the Community Connector post was going to be on EVH and S1 Jobs websites by end of today.  The post is fixed term until March 2020 and is funded by the available Thriving Places grant for 2019/20. The post is being recruited by Govanhill Community Development Trust (GCDT). Nicola Fullerton, Gordon Smith and John Quinn will form the recruitment panel and interviews are to be held by the end of August with a potential start date of September/October.  

Annie queried if we should also advertise the post on Scottish Housing News to reach more people.  John will check if that can be done.  Cllr Scanlon questioned if a secondment will be considered. John advised that, although it is not mentioned in the advert, if someone asked for a secondment it will certainly be considered.



4. Placemaking Update

Ken advised that the Scottish Government is very supportive of placemaking and has urged Scottish local authorities to integrate it within local development plans and decision making processes. In terms of desired outcomes, successful placemaking is regarded as an important means of delivering national priorities

The Placemaking Principle is also a key characteristic of the Glasgow City Development Plan - describing it as a creative, collaborative process. It is an ‘all‐ inclusive’ approach to the design, development, regeneration and management of the built environment. Successful placemaking:
a) Results in sustainable, well‐designed homes and strong communities;
b) Meets peoples’ needs;
c) Harnesses the unique characteristics of each place; and
d) Improves the overall quality of life.

There are possibilities of creating a new ‘heart’ of Govanhill by looking at placemaking around the Govanhill Trinity Church, GCC Neighbourhood Centre, Health Centre and Annette Street PS.  The Govanhill Trinity Church in Daisy Street, which closed last Christmas due to health and safety issues, is currently the subject of an updated Feasibility Study commissioned by Govanhill Community Development Trust. The FS will consider the current condition of the building and costed options based on a phased development approach. The Architects will deliver a presentation at the next Govanhill Regeneration Group meeting on 19th August.  

Additional funding of £10k has been granted for Govanhill Thriving Places in addition to the £40k already allocated for this year which can be used to do more work in the area.  John stated that he is looking to organise a meeting to get a clear understanding of opportunities and possibly invite ‘hub West Scotland’.  HubCo West is a private sector development company who work in partnership with the public sector in the west of Scotland. The aim of these partnerships is to build new community facilities whilst providing the best possible value for money to the public purse. HubCo projects can support local communities by creating local employment and educational opportunities. There is the likelihood that they can assist in local asset mapping and masterplanning.

Annie asked how the residents of Govanhill would benefit from these potential new opportunities. Ken advised that the process should take an all-inclusive approach and local residents need to be involved for any change to be meaningful.

Karen stated that the New Gorbals Health Centre had local community involved in the project and the community were pleased with the end results.  She advised we would need a strong engagement strategy in order for this to work to the same effect in Govanhill.

Cllr Hunter advised that she would like to see a future vision/strategy for Allison Street as it is extremely busy and pressured with shops, traffic and pedestrians. 

John concluded that the additional Thriving Places funding will be used to look into an appraisal of the wider area.

5.  Partner Forum

Karen advised that the Health Board has approved looking into developing youth support services and they are currently determining where the best sites would be, with Govanhill being one of the areas of potential interest.  North West of the city is the main focus to bring services together for young people.  

Ken advised that Wheatley Group have recently completed 45 newbuild flats for Mid-Market Rent on the site of the former Victoria PS in Batson Street. The Wheatley Group has another 49 units of MMR under construction in Inglefield Street next to the Larkfield Centre. Link Housing Association has 168 units for MMR under construction on the former Larkfield Bus Depot site. Govanhill Housing Association has 24 newbuild units of social rented flats in the pipeline on the site of the old warehouse building in Butterbiggins Road. This follows the Association’s recently completed newbuild developments for social rent consisting of 64 units in total.

6. Regeneration Group Update (Locality Plan)

Cllr Hunter asked if we can create sub groups who deal with different aspects and can report to the Govanhill Regeneration Group.  Gordon Smith advised that the GRG will not have the time so sub groups is in fact a great idea as they can focus on details and report back to Thriving Places. 

Gordon Smith advised that the initial Progress and Review on the Locality Plan was to be completed by the end of March 2020 but a report may be required by the end of September 2019.  Gordon is to attend a meeting in this regard later on in the afternoon and will feedback to the TP Board.  

7. Funding

John advised that the current Scottish Government regeneration funding available to the Association and GCDT to support the Roma community, ESOL classes and the community support centre in Allison Street, is expiring at the end of September. The Association also acts as a vehicle for Sistema (Big Noise Govanhill) to access SG grant funding.

John and Ken will be meeting the Head of Regeneration at the Scottish Government to discuss applications that the Association and GCDT have submitted to the new SG Investing in Communities Fund.  The meeting will be held on 4th September.  

John stated that GCDT is looking at becoming an SVQ accredited training organisation with some staff already SVQ qualified assessors. We should look at available community resources and see how they can be best utilised.  John also stated this should be an item for future Thriving Places agenda.  


AOCB

There was a general discussion on the Govanhill Baths Trust proposal to open a ‘food pantry’ through FareShare in order to offer cheaper food for the community.

Next Meeting

The next meeting of the group will take place at Samaritan House on 13th November 2019 at 10.00am.


(Notes of meeting: Sadia Jabeen)
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